Excerpt from the December 8 & 9, 2011 MCB Commission meeting minutes:

Commissioner Schuck asked Director Cannon some questions about New Horizons and the Detroit office Manager serving on their Board of Directors and she questioned whether this was a conflict of interest, stating that this person should not be on the Board and asked for Director Cannon’s response to this.  Director Cannon responded that several staff serve on boards on their own time, meeting in the evening.  He added that New Horizon’s attorneys have reviewed everything that has come before the board since the staff person has been on there and at no time did any item come before the board relative to funding or services with respect to MCB or MRS clients.  Commissioners stated their concern with the appearance of impropriety
